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Saturday Vigil  -  5:30 PM 

Sunday Mornings  - 8:30 AM and 11:00 AM 

Weekday Mass - Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday  -  9:00 AM 

Holy Day Masses  -  9:00 AM and 7:00 PM 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  -  Saturdays  -  4:15 to 5:00 PM (or by appointment through the Parish Office) 
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Renovation and Renewal 

òLet us go rejoicing to the House of the Lord.ó 
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Integrity Is A Challenge For Hillary Clinton, Donald Trump And Ourselves 

 

TodayΩs Gospel focuses on integrity and the important place it should play in our lives.  While our two major presidential can-
didates flail each other on the issue of integrity, it is a good week to ask ourselves about our own integrity. 
 

Integrity is like losing weight:  simple but not easy.  Make a list of things in your life that fit together with your commitment 
to bear the title of Christian.  List the things that do not fit and pray for the wisdom and courage to bring your life in line.  
Integrity is an important issue for Donald, Hillary and ourselves. 

 
 

Three Celebrations Of Life And Death This Week 

 

This week, I was involved in the deaths of three people whose lives were both similar and very different.  All three brought 
together family and friends to celebrate love, faith, hope and the goodness found in all three lives. 
 

Matthew Benoit was 28 when a virulent form of cancer took his life.  Matthew had been a star swimmer for the California 
Bears Swim Team and a successful young business person in the Bay area.  Matthew was only three when I started St. John 
The Baptist Parish in Covington. 
 

John Plummer, while not a parishioner of OLG, was the beloved brother of Tom Plummer of our parish.  John was injured as a 
young man in a car accident and suffered serious physical and emotional difficulties throughout his life.  JohnΩs life was made 
richer by the love and care of Tom and Sandy Plummer of our parish. 
 

Rhett Richards, an OLG graduate, died while commercial fishing in Alaska.  Rhett, like Matthew, was filled with love for life.  
Rhett had a deep appreciation for creation.  We used Psalm 148 to bring a focus to RhettΩs life.  Paula, his mother, has been a 
faith filled member of OLG for many years. 
 

While each of these men experienced life very differently, they had a common experience of death.  MatthewΩs prayer card 
had this reflection by Charles Peguy, a French writer and philosopher.  I offer PeguyΩs thought on death for all of us who, like 
Matthew, John and Rhett, knew death would visit some day. 
 

Fr. Jack 
 

5ŜŀǘƘ ƛǎ ƻŦ ƴƻ ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜΦ  L ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴƭȅ  
ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛŘŜΦ  L ŀƳ ƳȅǎŜƭŦΦ   
¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǎǝƭƭ ȅƻǳΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƻ  

ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŜ ǎǝƭƭ ŀǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊ ōŜΦ 
  YŜŜǇ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƳŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŀǾŜΣ  

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǾƻƛŎŜ L ƪƴƻǿ ǿŜƭƭΦ   
5ƻ ƴƻǘ Ŏƭƻŀƪ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ƛƴ ǎŀŘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻǊǊƻǿΦ   

YŜŜǇ ƻƴ ƭŀǳƎƘƛƴƎΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ  
ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǎ ƭŀǳƎƘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ   

tǊŀȅΣ ǎƳƛƭŜΣ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ƳŜΦ   
aŀȅ Ƴȅ ƴŀƳŜ  

ōŜ ǳǧŜǊŜŘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀǎ ƛǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴΣ  
ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻ ŘŀǊƪƴŜǎǎΦ   
¢ƘŜ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜΦ   

Lǘ ǎǘŀȅǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜŜƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘǊŜŀŘ  
Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜǾŜǊŜŘΦ  ²Ƙȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ L ōŜ  
ƭŜƊ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎΣ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L  
ŀƳ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƛƎƘǘΚ  L ŀƳ ǿŀƛǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ  
L ŀƳ ƴƻǘ ŦŀǊΧΦƻƴƭȅ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΦ   

¸ƻǳ ǎŜŜΣ ŀƭƭ ƛǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ 

       /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ tŜƎǳȅ όмуот-мфмпύ 



tǊŀȅŜǊ ϧ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅ 

 

and for those who have recently passed:  Dr. Thomas J. Zbracki 

 
 

Votive Candles Are Back 

 

The ancient Catholic tradition of lighting candles symbolizes ChristΩs 
divine light in our lives.  We celebrate this light in a powerful way in our 
baptism.  We also light candles for those who have gone before us, for 
our prayers of intentions and thanksgiving, and for many other reasons 
when we need to remember the power of ChristΩs light.  Our church 
has always provided tea lights but the cost of the larger candles has 
made it more difficult to provide.  With our return to the church, we 
have brought back the large 6-day candle racks for your use.  However, 
there are some changes in the availability of the candle inserts.  They 
are now being stored in the cabinet in the narthex nearest the Parish 
Library.  We are asking for a donation to help offset their cost so that 
we can keep them stocked.  You can place the donation envelope in      
the offertory basket at Mass or in the small lock boxes near the candle 
racks. 

Brian T. Duffy 
Certified Financial Planner 

206-932-2115 
4739 44th Avenue SW Ste. A 

Individual Solutions form Independent Advisors 

RAYMOND JAMES 
Financial Services, Inc. 

www.raymondjames.com/brianduffy   

BUSINESS OF THE WEEK 

 

 

 

 

 

{ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜ wŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ²ŜŜƪ 
 
 

Twenty-Fifth Sunday In Ordinary Time 
 

Reading 1:  Amos 8:4-7 
Reading 2:  1 Timothy  2:1-8 

Gospel:  Luke  16:1-13 
 

bŜȄǘ ²ŜŜƪ 

 

Twenty-Sixth Sunday In Ordinary Time 
 

Reading 1:  Amos 6:1a, 4-7 
Reading 2:  1 Timothy  6:11-16 

Gospel:  Luke  16:19-31 
 

 

 
 

Confirmation Preparation Program 

 

Confirmation is one of three sacraments of initiation, along with 

Baptism and Eucharist, that celebrates a personΩs full membership 

in the Catholic Church.  Preparation classes for high school stu-

dents (16 years or older) and adults will begin this fall on alter-

nating Tuesday evenings with the celebration of the sacrament 

taking place sometime during the 2017 Easter season.  For more 

information and to register, please contact Helen Oesterle, 206-

935-0358, Ext. 108 heleno@olgseattle.org. 
 

 
 

¢ƘŜ LƴǘŜǊǎŜŎǝƻƴ hŦ CŀƛǘƘΣ  
aŜǊŎȅ !ƴŘ /ƛǝȊŜƴǎƘƛǇ 

 

Not happy, or confused about the Presidential election?  Is it diffi-

cult to engage in civil dialogue with friends and neighbors?  There 

is hope.  Faith can provide insight that leads to the ability to make 

moral choices.  You are invited to a two-week series where we 

reflect on the 2016 election through the eyes of faith.  Thursdays, 

September 22nd and 29th from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the 

Walmesley Center.  $5 per session (pay as able).  For more infor-

mation, contact Helen Oesterle or Jennifer Ibach at 206-935-0358. 

άwŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŎƛǝȊŜƴǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ŀ ǾƛǊǘǳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ǇƻƭƛǝŎŀƭ 

ƭƛŦŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƳƻǊŀƭ ƻōƭƛƎŀǝƻƴέΦ (US Catholic Bishops) 

Let Us Pray For... 
We will hold our brothers and sisters, listed below, in prayer for a 
month.  If you would like to have us pray beyond this month for anyone, 
please notify our parish office and we will keep their name on the list for 
the time that you have requested. 

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ άtǊŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅέ   
Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǿǿǿΦƻƭƎǎŜŀǧƭŜΦƻǊƎ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ   

άDǊƻǿ Lƴ CŀƛǘƘέ ǘŀōΦ 

Lucy Budde 
Margaret Byrne 
Ken Casey 
Bob Gage 
David Haywood 
Fr. Ray Heferman 
Rebecca Holden 
Sharon Lyons-Huber 

Betty Kamp 
Hudson Langhams 
Mason Langhams 
Carolyn Longshore 
Jenny Mattingly  
Joe Perry 
Donna Peters 
Ofelia Salina  

Evelyn Soros 
Louis Soros 
Sam Soros 
Juan Velasquez 
Barbara Wilson 
Jennifer Wong 
Ally Warnke 



CŀƛǘƘ CƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
                              

 
The Relaxed Pace Of Summer Gives Us Time 

To Hear GodΩs Voice! 
 

The relaxed pace of summer gives us a chance to slow 

down and hear GodΩs voice as to where He might be lead-

ing us.  All we have to do is take the time to slow down and 

listen to GodΩs call.  One  very important ministry need, we 

have in our community, is building our catechist teams for 

our childrenΩs faith formation programs.  Your gift of time 

and talent can be a wonderful way to serve the children 

and families in our community.  You do not need any prior 

experience, just a willingness to serve and share your love 

of your faith and the teachings of Jesus.  In these remaining 

weeks of summer, please give some prayerful thought as to 

how you might get involved with our Faith Formation Pro-

gram.  Please contact Marin Kari at 206-935-0358 or email 

marionk@olgseattle.org. 

 

 

 

 

Prayer Of Saint Richard Of Chichester 
(Adapted For Children) 

 

Thank you, Jesus 

My friend!  My brother! 

Help me know you more clearly. 

Help me love you more dearly. 

Help me follow you more nearly. 

Amen 

                              
 
 

Mark Your Calendars 
Family Faith Formation  

Programs Begin In October 
 

 

With Fall just around the corner and kids are back in school, please 
mark your calendars for the months of September and October for 
all of our Faith Formation programs which will be beginning soon. 

September 18th - Open House from 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the 
school. Come meet all of our wonderful catechists and learn more 
about all of our Faith Formation programs. 

October 2nd - Family Faith Sunday  -  ά¢ƘŜ ŀǇƻǎǘƭŜǎ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΣ 
ΨƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΗΩ  ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ǊŜǇƭƛŜŘΦ ΨLŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀŘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛȊŜ ƻŦ ŀ 
ƳǳǎǘŀǊŘ ǎŜŜŘΣ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƳǳƭōŜǊǊȅ ǘǊŜŜΣ ōŜ ǳǇǊƻƻǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ  
ǇƭŀƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƻōŜȅ ȅƻǳΦΩέ  This is a wonderful op-
portunity for families to participate in some fun activities together 
and stimulating discussions about our faith. This is in the Walmesley 
Center from 9:30 a.m. to 10:45 a.m. followed by our family Mass at 
11:00 a.m. 

Faith Formation Programs for the month of October: 

October 9th 

¶ Sacramental Prep Year One and Two, 3rd—уth grade; RCIA for 
older children  -  9:30 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.  -  School 

¶ ChildrenΩs Liturgy of the Word  -  11:00 a.m. Mass 

¶ Little Lambs, Lord Lions, and Good News Bears  -  10:45 a.m. to 
12:00 p.m.  -  School 

October 16th  -  Regular program  -  no changes 

October 23rd  -  Regular program  -  no changes 

October 30th  -  Regular program   -  no changes 

Check website at www.olgseattle.org Faith Formation for the sched-
ule of all our Faith Formation programs for the year. 

 

Are You Interested In Learning More About The Catholic Faith And/Or Becoming Catholic? 
 

You are invited to participate in the RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults), a process of initiation into the Catholic commu-

nity of faith.  It encompasses the study of Scripture, Catholic teaching, and Christian values  -  the development and deepening 

of a life of prayer and action, all with the support and involvement of the parish community.  Participants can go at their own 

pace.  Sessions take place on Wednesday evenings, 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  For more information please contact Helen Oesterle 

at 206-935-0358, Ext. 108  -  heleno@olgseattle.org.  You can also find more information at our parish website. 



hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
 

aǳƭǝ-/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ ±ƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ tǊŜǾŜƴǝƻƴ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 
5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ bŜŜŘŜŘ 

Local non-profit Multi-Communities is running an 11-week violence 
awareness, prevention and intervention group for East African and 
Black/African men, ages 18-24, called the άMenΩs Circle Journey 
ProjectέΦ  They are requesting supplies for a special Clothesline Pro-
ject where the men will paint t-shirts, posters, and other messages 
on behalf of victims/survivors of violence.  They plan to have all 
paintings ready for display in early October, which is National Do-
mestic Violence Awareness Month.  Needed supplies, include:  
white or pastel menΩs t-shirts, fabric paint, jumbo wood craft sticks, 
8-1/2x11 heavy card stock, 8-1/2x11 glossy paper, cardboard, fabric 
spray paint, soft glitter brush on fabric paint, Tulip puffy dimension-
al fabric paint, self-stick crystal round gems. Creatology wood stick 
people, all-purpose fabric glue sticks, and/or gift cards to MichaelΩs 
Northwest Art & Frame or JoanneΩs Fabrics.  Please drop off all do-
nations by Sunday, September 18.  Multi-Communities addresses 
domestic, youth and sexual violence and chemical dependency in 
predominantly African American faith communities as well as other 
communities throughout Seattle and beyond.  For more infor-
mation, visit www.multicommunities.org or contact Executive Di-
rector Bettie Williams-Watson at 206-250-8725. 
 
 
 
 

WǳǎǘCŀƛǘƘ  ά/ǊƻǎǎƛƴƎ .ƻǊŘŜǊǎέ  
у-²ŜŜƪ {Ƴŀƭƭ DǊƻǳǇ aƻŘǳƭŜ 

 

How do we faithfully engage the major issues of our day?  OLG will 
be hosting an 8-week module called άCrossing Borders: Migration, 
Theology and the Human Journeyέ  created by JustFaith Ministries 
(www.justfaith.org).  This module invites small groups to explore 
the complex issue of immigration within the context of the Gospels 
and the life and example of Jesus.  Through readings, reflection and 
discussion, the module aims to cultivate genuine dialogue, prayer 
and community.  It will provide participants a chance to find com-
mon ground and to discover more about themselves, their values, 
our God, and the millions of people who are on the move in every 
part of the world.  The group will meet Wednesday evenings from 
6:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., October 5th through November 23rd.  If you 
are interested in joining a group, contact Jennifer at ji-
bach@olgseattle.org or 206-935-0358, Ext. 120.  One group will 
meet Friday mornings, from 10:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., September 
30th - November 17th.  Space is limited so please RSVP. 

 

 

{ǘΦ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ ŘŜ tŀǳƭ 

Pope Francis once wrote, άThe poor are the treasure of the Church 
and we must care for them.  If we lose this vision of things, we will 
have a lukewarm, weak, and mediocre Church.  Our true power 
must be service.  We cannot adore God if our spirit does not include 
the needy.έ  ό.ŜǊƎƻƎƭƛƻΩǎ /ƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ wŀōōƛ !ōǊŀƘŀƳ {ƪƻǊƪŀύ  
He wrote these words before he was known to the world as our 
Pope from Argentina.  His words reflect the deep love that Jesus 
expressed for the poor, and he cautions us that if we do not love 
and serve the poor, we cannot be truly Christian.  Our St. Vincent de 
Paul conference tries to reflect in our lives and service, these deeply 
Christian sentiments.  Please pray for us. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

.ŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ tŜŀŎŜƳŀƪŜǊǎΥ   
! DƻǎǇŜƭ wŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ¢ƻ ±ƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ 

 

You are invited to a half-day of education, prayer, reflection and 
public witness on Saturday, September 24th, from (9:30 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m. at St. Francis of Assisi ParishΩs Unity Place (15216 21st 
Avenue SW, Burien, WA, 98166).  Marie Dennis, co-president of Pax 
Christi International, will be the keynote speaker.  She will address 
the call to be peacemakers and consider the evolving Church teach-
ing from Just War to Just Peace.  There will also be local stories of 
transformation from violence, resources, and time for prayer.  At 
12:45 p.m., you will have the option of participating in a Press Con-
ference and Public Witness for peacemaking.  There is also an op-
tional afternoon workshop on Contemplative Dialogue with Sr. Linda 
Haydock from the Intercommunity Peace and Justice Center.  Spon-
sors include JustFaith local leadership, Intercommunity Peace and 
Justice Center, local Pax Christi groups, Maryknoll and the Missions 
Office of the Archdiocese of Seattle.  Cost is $10 (or $15 at the door).  
Please bring a sack lunch.  You can register at http://www.jpjc.org or 
by phone at 206-223-1138. 
 

 

/wht IǳƴƎŜǊ ²ŀƭƪΥ [ƛƪŜ wƛŎŜ .ƻǿƭ ²ƛǘƘ [ŜƎǎΗ 

 

Join OLG parishioners and staff for the CROP Hunger Walk on October 2nd as we walk with other congregations to end hunger around the 
world. The walk starts at 1:00 p.m. at Alki UCC.  It is approximately 5K, close to the average distance a woman has to walk to get water in 
many places in Africa and Asia.  Strollers, wheelchairs, pets-on-leash are all welcome!  To register online with our team or to donate, go to 
the OLG website or our CROP website: (www.crophungerwalk.org/seattlewa/Team/View/26734/Our-Lady-of-Guadalupe-Seattle).  Walk-
ers are asked to get donations to support their walk.  This is a little like άRice Bowl with legsέΦ  Just like Rice Bowl, 75% of the money you 
raise goes to overseas hunger alleviation projects while 25% stays local to fight hunger at home.  Church World Service organizes the CROP 
Walk but they partner with Catholic Relief Services so donors can request that donations be shared with CRS if they prefer.  Simply go to 
the online donation form on our CROP Walk page and type άCatholic Relief Servicesέ into the άAlternate agencyέ field/box.  A limited num-
ber of paper donation envelopes/registration forms are available on the table in the narthex.  For more information, stop by the table or 
contact Jennifer at jibach@olgseattle.org or 206-935-0358, Ext. 120.  



                                  tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ /ŀǊŜ 

Home Ministries 
If you or anyone you know is in need of the Sacrament of the  Eu-
charist, the Sacrament of Anointing, or other Home Ministries, 
let us know by calling Marion Kari at 935-0358, ext. 113. 

Prayers And Squares Quilt Ministry  
Continues To Serve Our Community With Love 

 

The beautiful quilts that you see in the back of our church are 
quilts made by our Prayers and Squares ministry team which 
meets on the first Tuesday of each month from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 
p.m. in the Parish Pastoral Center.  If you want to join our minis-
try, please call the parish office at 206-935-0358.  It does not 
matter if you have been a quilter for years or have no experience 
and just want to learn, please come and fellowship with some 
wonderful ladies who serve our community so faithfully.  

Quilts become prayer quilts as a result of the prayers that are tied 
into them.  When a request for a prayer quilt is made from a fami-
ly, we ask for any special prayer intentions that we can make 
available for our community to pray for when tying the prayer 
knots.  When the prayer quilt is presented, they can feel each 
prayer by all of the prayer knots that are tied just for them.  Here 
is what you do:  

¶ Pick up untied thread and make a square knot (right over left, 
then left over right).  Pull the not firmly against the surface of 
the quilt. 

¶ Offer a prayer for the person who will receive the quilt.  
Please remember that person in your regular prayers 
throughout the week. 

 

 John Baumann, M. Div. LMHC 

 Counseling & Psychotherapy Services 

 206-527-2266, ext. 385 

 425- 830-9614 (cell) 

 

¢ƘŜ /ƛǘȅ hŦ {ŜŀǧƭŜ hũŜǊǎ  
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ !ƴŘ tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ¢ƻ {ŜƴƛƻǊǎ 

 

The City of Seattle is part of the Community Living Connections net-
work, offering an extensive, reliable network for aging and disability 
services in the King County area.  If you are an older adult needing 
help with transportation, helping someone with a disability, or caring 
for someone with dementia, Community Living Connections can help. 
 

All calls to the Community Living Connections line are free and confi-
dential.  You can reach them at 206-962-8467 or toll free 1-844-348-
5463. 
 

Community Living Connections provides anyone who calls a caring, 
highly-trained specialist who will give them easy access to infor-
mation, individual consultation and service options.  Often, they can 
connect people with services close to their home, reducing stress and 
travel time.  Staff can also help you determine if youΩre eligible for 
programs, services and public benefits to help you or your loved one 
live with dignity and enjoy the best quality of life possible. 
 

Information and Assistance/Referral: 
 

Staff will provide you with information about programs and services 
close to your community, and assist you in accessing services such as: 
 

¶ Medicaid 
¶ Nutrition programs 
¶ Family caregiver programs 
¶ Care coordination 
¶ Medicaid care management 
¶ Social and recreational activities 
 

Individual consultation and support: 
 

You can receive assistance with creating a plan based on your goals 
and values.  Staff will also provide help to assist you in making in-
formed choices about the services and support options available to 
you.  You can also receive assistance with short term assistance in 
accessing services and planning for your long term care needs if you 
do not have someone to help you with these tasks. 

  
 

5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ !ǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ CƻǊ /ŀōǊƛƴƛ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ 
 

Do you want to learn subtle, yet powerful, techniques for communicating GodΩs love and mercy to others?  Are you ready to be trans-

formed into a person whose service can transform the lives of others?  Cabrini Ministry Training invites you to follow the example of St. 

Frances Cabrini and SHARE MERCY, BE PRESENT, and CHANGE LIVES!  We offer a 65-hour full training as well as a 30-hour άListening 

Heartέ program.  ACT NOW to reserve your spot for either the Seattle class that will meet monthly on Saturdays at St. James Cathedral in 

Seattle beginning September 17 or the Tuesday class that will meet weekly at Holy Family in Kirkland beginning October 25.  For amore 

information, contact info@cabriniministry.org, or call 206-760-0583, ext. 3. 



h[D /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ  

 

 

 

²ŀƴǘ ¢ƻ {ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ¸ƻǳǊ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΚ 

What are you waiting for?  Register today for the final Retrouvaille  

(pronounced retro-vī) marriage healing weekend of the year.  ItΩs not 

too late!  Join the tens of thousands of couples worldwide whoΩve ben-

efited from the program.  Your marriage is worth it.  For confidential 

information about, or to register for our upcoming program beginning 

Sept 23-25, 2016 call 360-671-6479 or visit our website at 

www.HelpOurMarriage.com. 

 

 

 

рл tƭǳǎ CǳƴǎǘŜǊǎ 

October 25th  -  Halloween Potluck in the Walmesley  
                Center  -  more details to come. 
 
 
 
 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ bŜŜŘŜŘ ¢ƻ IŜƭǇ ²ƛǘƘ 5ŜŀƴŜǊȅ  
/ƻƴǾƻŎŀǝƻƴ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ 

 

Our parish is hosting the next Deanery Convocation gathering as 
part of the Pastoral Planning Process.  We have a wonderful pa-
rishioner who has volunteered to prepare the lunch but volun-
teers are needed to help with clean up at 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, 
September 24th.  This includes putting tables and chairs away, 
cleaning up kitchen, etc.  It will take no more than 30 minutes to 
an hour, depending on the number of helpers we have.  Great 
way to earn volunteer hours for OLG School.  Contact Helen at 
206-935--0358 or heleno@olgseattle.org. 

 

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ .ƻƻƪ DǊƻǳǇ 

The WomenΩs Spiritual Book Group will begin meeting in Septem-

ber to read and discuss aspects of our faith based on c  hosen 

study guides. The guides are designed for spiritual enrichment, 

shared prayer and for fellowship development.  Starting in Sep-

tember, we will be reading and discussing άStewardship of the 

Earthέ by Stephen J. Binz (from the Threshold Bible Study). 

τ/ŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǊƛŎƘ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀƴŘ 

ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇƭŀƴŜǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ IŜōǊŜǿ 

ŀƴŘ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ {ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜǎΦ  [ƛǎǘŜƴ ŀƴŜǿ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƛōƭƛŎŀƭ ǘŜȄǘǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛƴ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƘǳƳōƭȅ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ƻǳǊ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƛǘΦ τ 

The group– meets on the first and third Thursday of every month 

from 9:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. in the Pastoral Center, with the ex-

ception of the September 8th date.  The first gathering is Thurs-

day, September 8th.  All women are invited to attend with drop-

ins welcome.  For more information, please contact the parish 

office at 206-935-0358. 

 

 

/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ CƻǊ IǳƳŀƴ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ 

 

The collection for the Catholic Campaign for Human Devel-

opment (CCHD) provides funding for groups that make 

lasting change and uplift the poor in the United States.  

CCHDΩs grants improve education, support economic devel-

opment, and create affordable housing in low-income 

neighborhoods.  Help us continue to defend human dignity 

and build communities of solidarity.  Please give to the 

CCHD Collectio 

{ŀŦŜ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ /ƭŀǎǎ 

 

For those of you who need to take the άProtecting GodΩs 

Childrenέ Class in order to be compliant with the guidelines 

of the Archdiocese and work with minors or vulnerable 

adults, OLG will be holding a class on Saturday, October 15, 

2016 at 9:30 a.m. in the Pastoral Center, Guadalupe Room.  

To register for this class, log in to your VIRTUS profile and 

click on the άTrainingέ tab.  Then click on άLive Trainingέ in 

the left hand margin, and then page down to άpre-register 

for upcoming live classέ and then follow the prompts. 

Questions:  Call Sandy Plummer at 206-935-0358 

 

For  more òCommunity Eventsó,  

please visit our website. 





 CǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ /ŜƴǘŜǊ  

 h[D {ŎƘƻƻƭ IŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ      
Donna Ramos, Principal   

dramos@guadalupe-school.org  

206-935-0651 -  X102 

 

OLG School Welcomes New Teachers! 

The beginning of the school year brought new teaching faces to several of our classes, and 
we are thrilled to say that things are going wonderfully! 

In third grade, Kysa Sedivy has joined us.  Originally from Vancouver, WA, Ms. Sedivy 
earned a degree in Elementary Education from Washington State University.  During her 
time there, she worked internationally with military children and lead a tutoring literacy 
afterschool program.  Her kind smile, calm demeanor and warm personality have made 
her an instant favorite with her students and the staff as well! 

Our new middle school Science and Spanish teacher, Michael Stein-Ross, has been an 
inspiring and innovative addition to our middle school teaching team.  Recently returned to the Pacific Northwest after teaching in Ven-
ezuela, Mr. Stein-Ross has a strong commitment to ecological education.  He was named Burien Teacher of the Year for leading his sixth 
grade class at St. Francis of Assisi through an inquiry-based, interdisciplinary project that culminated in the creation of a campus 
raingarden that also served as an educational site for the wider community.  We are impressed with his understanding of middle school 
students, his commitment to collaboration, innovation and curriculum integration, and his passion for fostering curiosity and a love of 
learning.  He also brings strength in teaching the reading-for-information and technical writing skills that are critical for success in sci-
ence education. 

We are thrilled to welcome Beth Sommerville as our new Librarian/Technology Specialist.  Coming to us from the Kent School District, 
Mrs. Sommerville has run a technology lab, been a classroom teacher, served as a math intervention specialist, and recently earned her 
library endorsement.  She has also served as a Staff Development Trainer through Seattle Pacific University, as well as a TOSA (Teacher 
on Special Assignment) for instructional technology.  Her passion for fostering literacy and information-gathering skills, her tremendous 
expertise in training teachers to use technology as an instructional tool, and her commitment to being on the  cutting edge with library 
sciences and technology integration are a few of the reasons we are excited about collaborating and growing through the expertise 
that she will bring!  Beth is also parent of Samantha and Jessica, OLG graduates and current Seattle Prep students as well as an OLG 
parishioner. 

Our new Art teacher is Nathalie Herridge, who comes to us from Smart with Art.  Ms. Herridge has loved making art since she was 
about two feet tall.  For her, creativity is about asking questions, embracing multiple perspectives, rolling with mistakes and accepting 
imperfection.  She primarily enjoys illustration, painting, and mixed media, but has also dabbled in the world of 3D sculpture using clay, 
fabric, and found objects.  Nat earned her BA from Western Washington University where she designed an interdisciplinary concentra-
tion at Fairhaven College titled Youth and Community Empowerment through the Arts.  In her future work, she hopes to use art and 
creative projects to support young people in learning about themselves and the world around them. 

Pastoral Center  
Phone:  206-935-0358 
Fax:  206-935-1230 
 

Parish Staff 
Fr. Jack Walmesley  
fr.jack@olgseattle.org  -  X107 
 

Helen Oesterle - Pastoral Associate  
heleno@olgseattle.org   -  X108 
 

Peggy Behnken - Administrative Asst.  
peggybe@olgseattle.org  -  X114 
 

Sal Pagan - Facilities Supervisor  
salp@olgseattle.org  -  X112 
 

Marion Kari - Pastoral Care/Family Faith  
marionk@olgseattle.org  -  X113 
 

Jennifer Ibach - Pastoral Asst. for Outreach 
jibach@olgseattle.org  -  X120 
 

Vicki Quinn—Baptism Coordinator  
vickiq@olgseattle.org  - X115 
 

Ann Sager  - Music 
sager206@msn.com 
 

Gail Neudorfer - Bookkeeper 
gailn@olgseattle.org  - X118 
 

Sandy Plummer   
Safe Environment Coordinator 
Bulletin Editor 
sandyp@olgseattle.org  -  X111 

{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ DƛǾƛƴƎ aŀŘŜ 9ŀǎȅ ±ƛǎƛǘ 

ǿǿǿΦƻƭƎǎŜŀǧƭŜΦƻǊƎ 

If you are looking for a more convenient way to make planned or additional fi-

nancial contributions to support our parish ministries and programs, we encour-

age you to look at our electronic giving options.  Visit our parish website to learn 

more.  Go to www.olgseattle.org and click on the άOnline Givingέ button.   


